LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 01/27/13
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  Six out of nine board members were present.  Officers and directors attending included:

Rollie Gibbs


Bruce Langson


Patty Haack


Danny Lee

Carole Inghram Montalto
Matt Shlisky
President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes of Prior Meeting
The minutes of the October 28, 2012 meeting were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.
Financial Report
The LVHSAA Income and Expense Statement and Balance Sheets as of 12/13/12 and 01/2713 were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.  Expenses paid since the last meeting were reviewed and approved unanimously by the board.  There are no expenses currently anticipated.

CD Renewal

The LVHSAA CD at Bank of Nevada was automatically renewed on January 19, 2013.  Changes can be made until January 29.  The board unanimously voted to leave the CD where it is for another year.  

2012 Budget
The 2012 LVHSAA Budget as of 12/31/12 was reviewed and unanimously approved by the board.  
2013 Proposed Budget

The proposed budget for 2013 was reviewed and unanimously approved by the board.  

COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Class Reunions
Class of 1953 will be holding their 60th reunion on June 7 & 8, 2013.  Class of 1963 is planning their 50th reunion at the same time as the Wildcat Reunion next year.  We have not received information on any other class reunions at this time.
Fund Raising

Committee Chairperson Sandy Backus was unable to attend.  Patty reported that the LVHSAA netted $263 for the scholarship fund from the Wine Tasting Party held on November 2.  She also reported that 30 license plate frames have been given to LVHS so they can sell them via their website store.  We are giving the school $1 for each license plate frame sold.  Patty is looking into a play (Legally Blonde) being held at the school in February and will let Sandy know what she finds out.  Sandy will be holding a Fund Raising Committee meeting and will give a report at our next board meeting. 
Grants
There was no update on grants.
Membership
Patty reported that we currently have 337 paid members, including 93 lifetime members, and a total of 351 members in good standing.  We still have 93 memberships that expired as of 09/30/12.  Postcard reminders will be sent to them soon.  There were 22 renewals since the last meeting.  There were 10 new members, including 2 lifetime, since the last meeting.
Mentoring Program

There has been no activity.
Scholarships

Chairman Matt Shlisky held a Scholarship Committee Meeting on January 6.  It was decided that the LVHSAA would give $10,000 in scholarships this year.  Before we decide on how many scholarships and what dollar amounts to give, Matt plans to meet with the school counselors in the next week.  We are hoping to gain some insight into how we can generate more interest and get more applicants for our scholarships.  
Senior Squares

Rollie reported that the framework for the structure is in place and that they will be pouring the cement early next week.  The cement has to cure at least 30 days before the tiles can be installed.  Mark Fenstermaker, class of 1970, has volunteered to install the tiles at no charge.  We reviewed the project costs.  So far we have collected $34,064 in donations and have spent $24,860, leaving a cash reserve of $9204.  We will owe Whiting-Turner $11,969 once their work is completed, leaving us short $2765.  A motion was made and unanimously approved by the board to use funds from the LVHSAA operating account, if necessary, to complete this project, and to repay the operating account as additional donations are received.  It is estimated that we will need approximately another $17,000 to complete the project, including painting, sandblasting of the old squares, pavers and landscaping, and a donor plaque.  
Vehicle Donation Program

Bruce reported that Diane Pahor Belt (Class of 1956) donated a car.  The car has very low mileage and is in good condition.  Bruce will be putting in on Craig’s list.

Website and Facebook

Dave Williams continues to keep the LVHSAA website updated daily.  

Wildcat Reunion

The first committee meeting will be held in early March.  Patty will contact the committee members once a date is set.

OLD BUSINESS

Desert Breeze

Matt is checking into putting an article in the next issue.  We sent the school a $300 donation for the Desert Breeze on November 8, 2012.
Historian Update

Danny Lee expressed an interesting in being our Historian.  He will meet with Rollie in the next week or so to gather details and make a decision.
Parent/Student Newsletter

Matt will write an article to be included in a future issue of the LVHS Parent/Student newsletter.

State Sales Tax Exemption

No update.

Yearbook for 2013

We will put a half page ad in the 2013 LVHS yearbook. The cost is $200.  We sent the school a check on November 8, 2012.  
Wildcat Tales Newsletter

Wildcat Tales Newsletter #8 was sent out in December, 2012.

NEW BUSINESS
Annual Membership Meeting & Elections

The LVHSAA Annual Membership Meeting is scheduled for May 9, 2013.  Rollie asked if the meeting could be held a couple of weeks earlier due to his involvement with Helldorado.  Patty will check with our legal counsel to see if we could hold the meeting mid-April (our bylaws say it will be held every May).  Three board members (Carole, Kae and Matt) are due for re-election.

2013 Helldorado

The Helldorado Parade will be on May 18, 2013.  The Wildcat float will be participating.

2013 Goals
A discussion was held on what the LVHSAA goals should be for 2013.  Suggestions included completion and dedication of the Senior Squares monument, increasing membership – including more young members, participating more at the school in their assemblies and Student Council Meetings, attending the Parent/Senior Meeting, and the establishment of an endowment fund for scholarships (Bruce will do some research on this).  The list will be reviewed in more detail and will be finalized at the next board meeting.
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Sunday, February 24, 2013 at 2:00 p.m. at Patty’s home.  
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
